Faculty Salary and Budget Committee

Minutes of September 12, 2008

PRESENT:    
Ed Aboufadel, Theresa Bacon-Baguley, Aaron Baxter, Lawrence Burns, Marinus DeBruine, Lynell Dewind, Gregg Dimkoff, Joe Godwin (ex officio), Paul Johnson, Fran Kelleher, Donijo Robbins (Chair), Paul Stephenson, Patrick Thorpe, Elaine VanDoren, Jon Wendt (Student), Xandra Xu

GUEST:
Julie Guevara 
cto 12:01
1. Welcome and Introductions 
The Chair welcomed the FSBC members to the start of another year.  The members introduced themselves. 
2. Announcements
a. The Chinese Studies Major Final Plan, the Doctor of Nursing Practice Final Plan, and the Prospectus for the Minor in Information Security Systems were approved over the summer.  
b. A memo regarding Household Member benefits was distributed and will be discussed later.
c. The raises for continuing faculty are averaging 5.4%.  Merit raises are an average of 4%  and the promotional increments have been increased.  
In response to a question from the floor, Joe Godwin reported on how the salary monies are allocated by the deans.  He further reported that the Provost’s Office reviews salaries line-by-line, with issues such as rank, discipline, compression, and equity addressed.  

d. The Chair reported that all buildings and bus stops on both campuses are non smoking.  
e. The Chair reported that FSBC material will be posted to the BlackBoard site.  

f. The Chair reported that she serves on the Task Force for Prospectuses and Final Plans and that several ideas have been discussed no changes have been finalized.  

g. The Chair reported that one of the charges to ECS is to improve communication between FSBC members and their respective colleges. Members are asked to solicit feedback from their constituents 

h. The Chair reported that Dave Smith from Human Resources will present material on Health and Wellness at a future meeting.  

i. Joe Godwin reported that the enrollment for Fall 2008 is 23,892.  

3. A motion was made, seconded and approved to send Provost Davis a letter of thanks for all her work on behalf of faculty, including an increase in promotional benefits, salary raises, as well as her support for household member benefits.   


4. The Chair reported that members the university benefits committee sent a letter to SMT expressing their disappointment in the lack of communication with the committee prior to the announcement of the household member benefits program. The benefits committee asked that FSBC respond to the Benefits Committee sent to SMT.  After discussion, there was consensus that since faculty had already made their position known on the matter of extending benefits to household members no further action needs to be taken.  FSBC members further emphasized that the Chair acted wisely in not signing a letter of complaint to the Administration.

5. Dr. Julie Guevara, Assessment and Accreditation Officer, updated the committee on the status of the NCA report and site visit.   The site visitors have already been sent a 3-volume set for their review and will be on campus October 12-15, 2008.    Faculty are encouraged to visit the website at http://www.gvsu.edu/ncaselfstudy for more information.  

Dr. Guevara further reported that the site visitors have requested meetings with various groups including faculty governance committees, faculty, staff, and students.  The schedule will be distributed when known.  Faculty are asked to announce the information to their students so they are aware of the opportunity for input. 
6. A motion was made, seconded and approved to send a memo to ECS asking for an update on the status of the Overload Compensation request made in February 2008.
7. Other Business

a. The Chair requested feedback on implementing an attendance policy for FSBC.  After discussion it was agreed that if a representative cannot attend a meeting they should seek a replacement.   Other concerns can be addressed separately with the Chair.  

The meeting adjournment at 1:31pm


Approved 10 3 08


